

The mission of H.O.P.E. is to provide free tutoring to children in grades 3-8 in a safe learning environment.

June 13, 2018 Arlington West Rotary P.O. Box 14328 Arlington, TX 76094-1328

Dear Arlington West Rotary,

H.O.P.E. appreciates the \$1500 that the Arlington West Rotary donated last year to help us sustain our summer Math Camp. H.O.P.E. is the only tutoring agency that provides free 1:1 tutoring to at-risk Arlington students. With your help as an annual sponsor, H.O.P.E. could continue to make a difference in the lives of our kids each summer and reach the goal of 75% of our students showing improvement at the end of the program. Math Camp was designed for at-risk Arlington students who have completed 3rd, 4th, or 5th grade and are lacking in basic math skills and problem solving skills. This program meets for two weeks, for two hours each morning. Tutor to student ratio is one to ones and the Executive Director, a retired elementary school principal, delivers whole group instruction for the first ½ hour.

Each year we plan for 25 students and 25 volunteers. For the past years, four of the Arlington West Rotary members have actively tutored and several have been members of the H.O.P.E. Board. David Hurt currently sits on the Advisory Board and has been a volunteer tutor, and will tutor for Math Camp this summer. Richard Boone is the H.O.P.E. Board treasurer and has been a volunteer for Math Camp the past three summers. We are honored to partner with the Arlington West Rotary and thank you for all your donations.

I have completed the form you sent to the best of my ability. I did not save any receipts from last summer, as I was not instructed to do so. This is the first time I have had to complete this form and understand that it is necessary for your records.

Helping children attain an education is the greatest gift we can give to our community. Your generosity and support will help us with that gift.

Betus Holschuh

Betsy Holschuh

Executive Director